
 

 

CORK CATHEDRAL FAMILY OF PARISHES 
South Parish - St Patrick’s - Ss Peter & Paul’s 

Blackpool – The Glen – Ballyvolane - Sunday’s Well 

Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

Cork Cathedral Family of Parishes  

Lotto 
 
Lotto Numbers:  05, 23, 25        Bonus: 10 
 
Jackpot: No winner 
 
Consolation prize:  No winner 

 

This week’s Jackpot is €20,000 

Consolation Jackpot €850 
 

Lotto tickets are available for €2.50 each after the weekend Masses in all 
churches in the Family of Parishes.  

We thank you for your support in the Lotto 
 

 
We remember and pray for our 

Recently Deceased 
 

James (Seamus) Long – South Parish 
 

 
Collections Taken Last Weekend 

 
Offertory 

• Cathedral €951 

• South Parish €650 

• St Patrick’s/Holy Family €800 

• Ss Peter & Paul’s €1,314 

• Blackpool/The Glen/ 
Ballyvolane €1,775 

 
 

 

 

Best Wishes and Thank You … 
to Fr Kevin as he prepares for his departure to his new 
appointment as Co-PP and moderator of the Family of 

Parishes of Aughadown, Castlehaven & Myross, Kilmacabea, 
Rath & The Islands and Skibbereen 

 
As we say farewell to Fr Kevin we are deeply grateful to him for 
his ministry here in this Family of Parishes over the past twelve 

months. Let him be assured of our continued prayers. 

Feast Days of the Week 

 
St Mary Magdalene 

22 July 

 
St Bridget of Sweden 

23 July 

 
St James 
25 July 

 
Ss Joachim & Anne 

26 July 
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Welcome to Fr. Kieron O’Driscoll 
Newly Appointed Co-PP of the Cathedral Family of Parishes 

  
Ordained: 1986 
  
Education: 
St. Finbarr’s College Farranferris 
St. Patrick’s Pontifical University, Maynooth. Co. Kildare 
University College Cork 
  
Previous Appointments: 
Teaching Chaplain, Rossa College, Skibbereen 
Teaching Chaplain, Nagle Community College, Mahon. Cork 
Cork and Ross Mission to Ecuador, South America 
Cork and Ross Diocesan Youth Ministry 
Parish Priest to parish of Ballinhassig, Co Cork 
Chaplain to Munster Technical University, Cork 
Chaplain to Cork University hospital and Cork University Maternity 
Hospital 
 

Diocesan Needs Quarterly Collection 
 
The last Diocesan Needs Quarterly Collection in April 2024 amounted to €51,584 
throughout the Diocese, which is much appreciated. 
The next quarterly collection will take place on this weekend of 20th / 21st July 2024.  
This quarterly collection allows the Diocese to provide important ongoing supports 
to parishes in many areas from Education, School Religious Advisory, Mission & 
Ministry, Youth Ministry, Governance such as Data Protection, Safeguarding and 
Finance as well as the related staff costs and ongoing utilities.  
People continue to be very generous to these quarterly collections over the years, 
for which the Diocese is most grateful.  Your support to next weekend’s collection 
would be greatly appreciated.   
 

 

Prayers of the Faithful 
 

1. That the shepherds of the Church will proclaim the Truth of Christ, and not 
be afraid to admonish and teach with all wisdom. Lord, hear us. 

2. For all of our civil leaders in society; that they can respect the primacy of 
conscience of their people, and to encourage us to care more deeply for 
the needs of our souls. Lord, hear us. 

3. That all those who work for peace in the troubled parts of the world can 
be safe, receive strength to persevere, guidance in every decision they 
make, and comfort in those difficult moments. Lord, hear us. 

4. For all those people who are sick or suffering mentally, physically, in any 
way; that they can feel the Lord very close to them, and unite their pain to 
the suffering Christ endured for His people. Lord, hear us. 

5. That all of us in our community can make more time for prayer, to be free 
from the stress and worry of the world, to better nurture our souls, with 
the graces we need and as Christ wishes to offer us. Lord hear us. 

6. For all of those who have gone before us in faith; may their souls find rest 
in their heavenly homeland. Lord, hear us. 

 

 

Cathedral Parish Office 
 

For the coming weeks the 
Cathedral Parish Office has been 
relocated to Apartment 1. The 
Cathedral Presbytery, Roman 

Street. This is necessary due to 
renovation works in the Visitors 

Centre. We ask for your 
understanding and patience during 

this time. 
 

Commit to 1 hour a week of 
Eucharistic Adoration 

 
We are delighted to announce that 
there is now Eucharistic Adoration 
seven days a week in Saints Peter 

and Pauls.  To help it all run 
smoothly we ideally need 2 to 4 

people to cover each hour.  If you 
would like to commit to praying for 
an hour a week please call one of 

the following numbers: 
Ann Keating on 087 987 5679 

Michael Tanner on 086 254 6017 
 

The times of adoration are as 
follows: 

Mondays: 8am to 8pm 
Tuesdays: 8am to 7pm 

Wednesdays: 8am to 8pm 
Thursdays: 8am to 7pm 

Fridays: 8am to 9pm 
Saturdays: 9am to 5pm 
Sundays: 9am to 8pm 

 

 
Cork Alzheimers Café 

A safe place for people with 
Alzheimers and other dementias, 

their carers, family and friends 
along with social and health 

professionals to meet. 
Last Friday of each month 11- 

12.30 pm in St Finbarrs Hospital, 
Douglas Road. 

Light refreshments provided free 
of charge. All welcome. 

 
Friday 26th July- Next meeting 

Summer Party - Music with Denis 
Johnson 

 
 

 


